Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee - 24th September, 2007


LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School

Bridgewater Road

Walkden

24th September, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Sylvia Phillips - St. Paul's Peel Parish Community Hall - in the Chair

Councillors Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington, Pat Ryan, Alice Smyth and Les Turner



Aled Owen - Walkden High School



Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust




Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church 




Mavis Bonney - St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall




Jennifer Reynolds - Walkden Central Residents’ Association




Frank Bridge - Birch Road Residents’ Association




Irene Turton - Mount Skip Residents’ Association




Betty Houghton
} Cawdor Street Allotment Association




Mike Houghton
}


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:




Philip Harte
} St. George’s R.C. High School




Peter Fisher
}




A. Beehan - Constituency Labour Party




N. Turner - Walkden South Conservatives




Brenda Lees

} Armitage Residents’ Association



G. Winstanley
}




K. Ryan - Salford Advertiser




E. Rigby
} Mount Skip Residents’ Association




V. Hunt
}




F. Morris

} Local Residents




Martine McDonnell
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anton Schultz - Assistant Little Hulton/Walkden Neighbourhood Manager




Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer




Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate




Chris Tucker - Community Development Worker




Andy Sutcliffe - Greater Manchester Police




Danielle Morecroft - Salford Community Leisure




Chris Farey 

} Salford Libraries and Information Service




Sarah Spence
}




Liz Edwards - Salford Health Improvement Team




Joe Mullen - Hazebrook Centre, Salford Substance Misuse Service




Foyzul Gani - Salford Primary Care Trust




Chris Marsh - Salford Urban Regeneration Company

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Jade Brennan, Josie Brown and Barbara Walsh.

36.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 30th July, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

37.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 21(b) - Walkden District Centre
The Assistant Neighbourhood Manager reported that the issue relating to the turning circle on Smith Street, the proposed installation of double yellow lines, together with the need to improve the carriageway at the entrance to the Ellesmere Centre, had been referred to the Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, who was pursuing them.

It was also reported that the owners had indicated their commitment to the development and refurbishment of the Ellesmere Centre.  Further details of the proposals would be made available through a planning application, which would be submitted in the near future.  

Sandra Turner raised concerns with regard to parking on Smith Street, and said there was a need to take enforcement action so as to minimise the potential for accidents, and damage to the pavement and kerbstones.  

It was reported that the car park located on Bolton Road was currently being fenced off, and would reopen in the near future, as a pay and display facility, with no charge for the first two hours.  Adrian Dunning expressed concerns at this proposal, and commented that shops and trade in Walkden were suffering due to the lack of sufficient car parking facilities.  Anton Schultz replied that the Bolton Road car park was privately owned, but would ascertain more details of the proposal, and report back accordingly.  
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to seek clarification and provide both updates in relation to (a) the timescales for the introduction of

enforcement measures on Smith Street and (b) the proposed implementation of pay and display on the Bolton Road car park, and the intended date for this.


(b)
Minute 24 - Armitage Play Area
The Assistant Neighbourhood Manager reported that problems regarding anti-social behaviour, in and around, the Armitage play area, seemed to have been resolved, following an arrest by the police.  It was also indicated that the area, which had been officially opened on 15th September, 2007, was visited on a regular basis, to check, and ensure that any graffiti was removed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

38.
MEETING OF VENUES
A number of Members raised concerns with regard to the poor acoustics in both this, and the other venues which meetings of the Community Committee were held.  Councillor Alice Smyth suggested the possibility of purchasing a roving microphone, and suitable amplification equipment, from the Committee’s devolved budget, which could be used at future meetings.  Marie Johnson said that this was an issue which would be investigated further.

39.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 6TH SEPTEMBER, 2007
Submitted the minutes of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group meeting held on 6th September, 2007.

Adrian Dunning referred to Minute 24 (CCTV Monitoring and Maintenance Charges) and expressed concerns that a contribution totalling £21,145 had been made from the devolved budget to cover monitoring and maintenance costs of the cameras in 2006/07 and 2007/08.  Anton Schultz replied that the City Council’s Cabinet had confirmed that whoever originally commissioned the cctv cameras, should pay for the associated monitoring and maintenance costs. Efforts had been made to secure the funding from other sources, and we were successful in getting a commitment from New Prospect housing to cover 50% of the ongoing costs for cameras located in areas where they had a significant amount of housing stock. The concerns of the Committee were noted and this issue was being taken up on their behalf.

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes be noted.

40.
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 13TH SEPTEMBER, 2007
Submitted the minutes of the special meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group held on 13th September, 2007, to consider schemes to be funded from the Devolved Highways Budget.

In considering the minutes the Committee were also requested to consider the group extending its existing role, to take on wider road safety issues, and as a result be renamed “Devolved Highways Budget and Road Safety Sub-Group”.  Councillor Alice Smyth said that the sub-group would be valuable in addressing all aspects of road safety, and encouraged anyone who was interested in becoming involved, to contact either Anton Schultz or Marie Johnson.

Sandra Turner asked whether the road safety issues it would be addressing were only for pedestrians, or drivers of motor vehicles as well.  Anton Schultz replied that all aspects of road safety would be covered, and its remit would be developed to reflect the needs of the community.  He went on to say that in addition free training sessions on road safety could be delivered to community group members, and these would be held, and geared, to suit the needs of individual organisations.
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes be noted; and that approval be given to the change of name of the Little Hulton/Walkden Executive Group to the Devolved Highways Budget and Road Safety Sub-Group.

41.
CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR - UPDATE
The Committee received an update from Andy Sutcliffe in relation to crime and anti-social behaviour issues in the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee area, which focused on the following key topics:-

· August, 2007, had been a relatively quiet month in terms of policing, and the figures for recorded crime were down on those for August, 2006.

· There had been a reduction in the number of burglaries following the mounting of “Operation Shear”.

· The figures for thefts from motor vehicles, were down slightly for the same period in 2007, figures for thefts of motor vehicles, were down from 34 for the same period in 2006, to 14 now.
· There had been a slight increase in the number of incidents of anti-social behaviour reported.  Problems with anti-social behaviour had been experienced in the Bridgewater Road area, primarily caused by underaged persons drinking alcohol, and damaging vehicles.  This had been tackled accordingly, through a crackdown on licensed premises selling alcohol to underaged persons.

· A provision of additional foot patrols on rest days, had been financed through the Safer Stronger Communities Fund, and had included increased activity on Hilton Lane.

· An ASBO had been successfully obtained for a person in the Blackleach area, which had resulted in a significant reduction in the problems, that were being experienced there.

· The value of the service provided by Police Community Support Officers, was recognised.

Reference was made to anti-social behaviour in the Walkden area and it was suggested that it would provide a valued presence, if police officers travelled along Whittle Street, when leaving the East Lancashire Road, and returning the police station. Andy Sutcliffe replied that police officers were already instructed to take this route whenever possible, but would reiterate it to them.

Concerns were expressed at the damage to facilities within St. Mary’s Park.  Andy Sutcliffe responded by saying that an ASBO had been sought in relation to this problem, and had in turn led to a reduction in the number of acts of vandalism.

Sylvia Phillips stressed the importance of reporting incidents or problems when they occurred, rather than waiting to raise them at meetings of the Community Committee.  

Concerns were expressed at problems experienced with contacting the police.  Andy Sutcliffe replied that it was recognised that at times there were problems, but asked members of the public to be patient, and reiterated the various police contact numbers, and in what circumstances these should be used.

Irene Turton referred to the lack of a police representative being in attendance at their recent Mount Skip Residents’ Association Annual General Meeting.  Andy Sutcliffe replied by apologising for the non-attendance, but said the police would only send a representative if they were specifically invited, and was not aware of receiving such invitation for that meeting.  He said that his officers and the Police Community Support Officers would always endeavour to attend if invited, but there was always occasions when this would not be possible, due to pressures on the service. 

RESOLVED:
THAT Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided.

42.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Sports Development
The Committee received a presentation from Danielle Morecroft on the various activities which had been staged for young people in the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee area over the summer months.  It was indicated that over 400 

young people had taken advantage of the programme of events, and a short dvd providing a flavour of them was shown.  

Councillor Ryan paid tribute to Danielle, and the other staff of the Sports Development Team, for their work in providing the various, and very successful events, held for young people during the summer.

RESOLVED:
THAT Danielle Morecroft be thanked for the information provided.

(b)
Community Action Plan 2008/09 - Consultation Progress
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report indicating that the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Action Plan had identified priorities and key actions to improve the delivery of services by local agencies across the area.  It was indicated that, to ensure the action plan reflected the local priorities, several consultation exercises had been carried out, to involve residents and community members.  This would enable the production of a new plan for the period April, 2008 to March, 2009.  In addition the Committee received a presentation from Marie Johnson, which complemented the information contained in the report, and focused on the following key issues:-
· 2008/08 Process - Timescales.

· Consultation processes and responses.

· Consultation findings.

· Priorities.

· Next Steps.

Philip Harte enquired whether the Community Action Plan for 2008/09 addressed the needs of the community, and future courses of action and priorities, in light of the proposed closure of St. George’s Roman Catholic High School.  Marie Johnson replied that the draft plan had been drawn up following full consultation with the local community, and fully reflected the priorities and needs they had identified. She added that the proposed closure of St George’s School was being consulted on and addressed via a separate process from October.  Councillor Iain Lindley commented that the future of St. George’s School was an important issue to the local community, and saw no reason why it shouldn’t be reflected within the Community Action Plan, irrespective of the wider policies of the City Council.  Councillor Pat Ryan reiterated that the Community Action Plan had been developed following full consultation with the local community including Elected Members, and the issue of the future of St. George’s School, being a priority within it, had not been raised previously.
It was indicated that a full review of the CAP consultation findings would be finalised at the end of September, 2007, and these would in turn feed into the review process, and lead a new Community Action Plan being finalised during early 2008.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report, and information provided by Marie Johnson, be noted.

(c)
General
(i)
Anton Schultz advised the Committee of the initiatives plan to prevent illegal 
bonfires and the misuse of fireworks during October and November.  It was indicated that there would be no organised bonfire in Little Hulton/Walkden this year.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(ii)
Members were reminded of the development of a Communications Strategy, to encourage wider awareness of the workings of the Community Committee and ensure greater levels of involvement.  Anton Schultz reported that since the plan had been developed attendance at Community Committee meetings had risen to an average of 28 people, not including Councillors or officers of the City Council.  In addition in 2005, around 60 had contributed towards the development of the Community Action Plan, whereas the same exercise for the 2008/09 Action Plan had resulted in submissions by over 160 people.  Members were also advised that the feedback on the new look newsletter had been positive, and it was proposed to seek to continue and distribute this to every residence in the area once a year in addition to 3 other issues distributed to the usual distribution list. It is intended to review additional ways of informing and involving people further in 2008.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(iii)
Philip Harte referred to Salford City Council’s proposal to close St. George’s Roman Catholic High School.  He said that the school had an excellent academic record, and the demand for places at the school outstripped those that were available.  He went on to say that as Headmaster, he was doing all that he could to oppose the closure, and ensure that the school was retained as a valuable asset to the wider communities of Little Hulton and Walkden.  He said he recognised that the proposals were part of a wider political process, and extensive consultation process was now underway, but urged all those that shared his opposition to the closure, to voice their concerns in whatever way possible.  He also asked that the Community Committee consider debating the matter in full, at a future meeting.

Sylvia Phillips said it was recognised that the proposals in relation to St. George’s Roman Catholic High School were ones which were important to the community, though this was not necessarily the forum to raise it.  She went on to say that the proposals, and those in relation to the other three Roman Catholic High Schools in the City would be subject of a lengthy public consultation process, which would begin on 1st October, 2007, and run for two months.  She went on to say that Jill Baker, the Director of Children’s Services would be liaising with Roman Catholic Headteachers and the diocese on how the consultation would be conducted, and it was likely that there would be meetings for each staff group, governing body and all interested parents.  In addition consideration was being given to how to ensure all other interested parties, could make 
their views known during the consultation period, so that these fully reflected the views and wishes of all concerned. 

Councillor Bernard Pennington said that Ward Councillors from the Little Hulton/ Walkden Community Committee area, opposed the closure of St. George’s High School and had made this widely known.  He went on to encourage anyone who opposed the proposals, or had reservations with regard to them, to become actively involved with the forthcoming consultation process, so as to ensure that the City Council was fully aware of the level of feeling within the local community.  
Frances Morris said she was aware of the consultation process, but there was a feeling amongst many people who objected to the proposal that there views were being ignored by the City Council.  Martine McDonnell reiterated these sentiments, and said that her interest in the proposals was threefold, in that she was a former pupil, had children who were pupils, and was also an employee at the school.  She went on to say that in her opinion, the City Council seemed to be unwilling to listen to the considerable objections that had been raised to the proposals by all those who had an interest in St. George’s School.

Sandra Turner expressed concerns regarding the way the meeting was dominated by an item that was not included on the agenda and the detrimental effect this had on other issues which were to be considered.  She also stated that while she sympathised with concerns regarding St Georges, the implications of the proposed closure impacted on students from other schools and the wider picture needed to be considered.
RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
43.
MEDIACITY - UPDATE
The Committee received an update from Chris Marsh from the Mediacity:uk development at Salford Quays.  It was reported that the project was being developed by a partnership of the Central Salford Regeneration Company, Peel Holdings and Salford City Council, and would deliver:-

· £1.5B to the regional economy. 
· employment opportunities for 15,500 people .

· 700,000sq metres of new and refurbished floor space for businesses, retail and residential property.

· 1,500 trainee posts per year.

· Space for 1,150 creative and related businesses.

· The creation of £225M per annum in additional net value added.

The Committee were advised that there was a commitment for the project to benefit the community, and not just those private investors that were directly involved.  There was a programme of activities being developed to ensure that job opportunities were targeted at the local workforce, as well as building links with schools within the city.  The success of this process would be dependent on the full involvement of all the local communities concerned, and they would be actively encouraged to take part.
Adrian Dunning referred to the lack of public transport between Little Hulton and Walkden and Salford Quays where Mediacity:uk was to be located.  Chris Marsh replied that this was a key issue, and one which was being looked at.

Councillor Alice Smyth commented that the City Council had a commitment to ensure the success of the project, which would be of benefit to all areas and communities of Salford, and not just those in and around Salford Quays.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

44.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN LIBRARIES
The Committee received a presentation from Sarah Spence and Chris Farey providing an overview of the Library Service together with specific reference to facilities in Little Hulton and Walkden.  The presentation covered a number of areas the key ones of which were:-

· Overview of Library Service.

· Elements of new library premises in Walkden as part of the LIFT Project.

· books@home service.

· Refurbishment of Little Hulton Library.

Aled Owen asked whether consideration had been given to extended opening hours for libraries.  Sarah Spence replied that the possibility of Walkden Library’s opening hours being 8.00 a.m. to 8.00 p.m., each day together with the possibility of Saturday openings as well was being examined, but no final decision had yet been taken.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

45.
AWARENESS RAISING AND SIGNS AND SYMPTOMS OF BOWL, BREAST


AND LUNG CANCER
The Committee received a presentation from Elizabeth Edwards on an initiative featuring Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust, in partnership with the Healthy Communities Collaborative aimed at raising awareness of the early symptoms of lung, breast and bowel cancers, and promoting early diagnosis and treatment.  It was reported that the initiative would be promoted through a series of events and information days, which, those with an interest, were encouraged to become involved 
with.  Those interested were advised to contact Vicky Halliwell of the CHAPS Team on telephone 0161 743 0088.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

46.
PEEL PARK - UPDATE
In view that Steve Jones, Development Officer, Environment Directorate, was not present, it was agreed that this matter be deferred until the next meeting, so that a full update could be provided in relation to the master planning work for Peel Park.

47.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD


ON 10TH SEPTEMBER, 2007 

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of recommendations made by the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, at its meeting held on 10th September, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group, made at its meeting held on 10th September, 2007, be endorsed.

48.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Summer activities.
· Targeted policing.

· Peel Park.

· Launch of Salford Food and Drink Festival at Cawdor Street Allotments.

49.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 26TH NOVEMBER, 2007
Previously in the meeting it was requested that the issue regarding the proposed closure of St George’s be discussed in more detail.

No further specific items were raised for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 26th November, 2007.

50.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION ONLY

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following items had been submitted for information:-

· Rail Station Proposals and Progress.

· Aspire to Enterprise.

· Polling Stations Review.

· Salford City Council Supplementary Planning Document: Design Shaping Salford public consultation.

51.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Monday, 26th November, 2007, at Mesne Lea Primary School, Henniker Street, Walkden, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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